Eatonton Historic Preservation Commission Minutes

September 13, 2021

Plaza Arts Community Center

6:00 PM

Present: Chair Lyn Romine, Carol Haley, Shelagh Fagan, Diane Folk, Nancy Marshall

Homeowners Present: Danny Waggoner and Will Deller

COA # 2021-05   206 N. Madison Avenue   (Homeowners Danny Waggoner and Will Deller)    Replace front porch flooring material.   Currently the porch is covered with deteriorating brick pavers installed in 1975. Plans are to replace with Pennsylvania Bluestone or Tennessee Stone cut in a square or rectangular shape.

Lyn welcomed Will and Danny to the meeting and after briefly stating their plan, asked them to make their presentation. Danny distributed prepared packets containing photos of Greek Revival porch floors that had used cut stone, a patio of a historic home, and a written account of the 1851 Howell-Session home in Atlanta stating the following, “Granite, said to be quarried from Stone Mountain, was used for the front steps and porch floor.”  Danny stated that the plan included using Pennsylvania Bluestone on the porch and  continuing on the 6 foot long walkway to the front gate.  He brought a 12 x12 sample of the stone purchased locally.  Lyn explained that based on other porches, mostly wood was used, and that Madison HPC had advised that Pennsylvania Bluestone would not have been customarily used here.  Danny stated that they had tried several bricks from Charleston Brick Company, but a compatible color could not be located.  He could not find granite to sample and with the Pennsylvania Bluestone he felt the color and texture were very close to the granite lentils original to the house.  The grout will be matched to the stone color and the pattern will be stacked bond with rectangular pieces forming a border around the square pieces. Shelagh made the motion to approve the COA as submitted with Pennsylvania Bluestone or a stone as similar as possible in 12x12 size, stacked bond, matching grout, and rectangular border.  Diane seconded and the motion carried unanimously.  
June 14th minutes were proved as written.  COA #2021-03 -407 N. Madison Avenue was approved by City Council.  The storage building will be installed at some point in September.   COA-#2021-04 –400 N. Madison Avenue was approved by City Council.  The brick steps from the porch to the side yard are complete and very well done.

Nancy reported that several of the windows at First Methodist UMC are covered with new protective tempered glass; there are more to be done.  Bats are being removed from the belfry and repair work and painting will be done after the bats are abated. Lyn suggested that we give EFUMC a preservation award next May. 

HPC is registered for Main Street’s annual Scarecrow contest and we will set that up by September 30th. 

We will gather to watch GA HPC training virtually again this year.

The Abercrombie House has all tax credits approved and work continues there. The Plaza Arts Center is replacing the metal awnings over the two side entrance doors with a design closely matching earlier ones suspended by chains—currently searching for early photos of the building. 

Schremmer Service Station on Jefferson (441) is a historic structure and possibly under contract. There is concern about it being torn down if new owners are not sympathetic to its historic significance.
Meeting adjourned. Next meeting not announced.

Minutes submitted by Nancy Marshall 9/15/2021

